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Newcomers and Visitors: WELCOME! 

Look inside for interesting articles, church news and  
updates, youth events, mission opportunities, fun activities 

and more! 
 

“As United Methodist Christians, we are called to make 
Disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the 

world.” 
 

“Our Church Values 
*Christ Centered; Our thoughts and actions are centered on 

God, Christ and the Holy Spirit. 
*Love; We love our neighbors as ourselves. 

*Integrity; We live to be thankful to God through our actions 
matching our values. 

Guest WiFi:  LoveGod1565 

https://www.facebook.com/McKownvilleChurch 

McKownville Church News 
Volume 12  No.10  

OCTOBER  2021 

Spirit Filled, Mission Driven 

Love God, Follow Jesus, 
 and Pass it On. 

Articles Inside 
Articles for the November 2021 
Newsletter are due by October 15th. 
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Operation Christmas child 

 

• We are still collecting empty shoe boxes (please no boot boxes). 

• Please bring your empty shoes boxes to the church. 

• If you have any questions, please contact Noreen VanDoren. 

Visual ministry team needs volunteers 

       Are you looking for an opportunity to become more involved with your church? 
 
Volunteers are welcome for the following: 

• Visuals Ministry—Contact Paul Krekeler or Tom Myers 

• Tellers—Contact Chris Visker 

          SUNDAY SCHOOL 
 

• Sunday School started up again on Sunday, September 12, 2021. 
• Masks will be required. 
• If you have any questions, please contact Kim Keane. 
 

Youth group 

The Guilderland Youth Group is a group of youth in grades 7-12  
who meet for a safe, fun place to learn and get hands involved in 
spreading the Good News!  We meet weekly September—June, 
mostly on Sunday evenings at 7:00 pm (some exceptions for special 
events may happen on other days).  “In person” meetings will  
Resume soon.   
Please contact Angela Stott to be signed up for virtual events. 
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Prayer chain 

Did you know that McKownville Methodist Church has a "Prayer Chain" 

available for anyone or anything that is in need of prayer.  It was started 

many years ago by a ladies' organization called Faith Alive.  We ask that 

everyone first call the church office at:  (518) 456-1148.  If you would like 

to join us, please call the church office or call Marion Leizer at: 

(518) 456-0994; and, we will add your name to our list. 

those who entered into eternal 

rest in October, 2021 

brooks chicken bbq 

 

• Our Brooks Chicken BBQ was held on Saturday, October 2nd. 

• We were planning on selling 1,000 dinners. 

• As soon as all the tabulations are completed, we will keep you 
updated. 

• Thank you to everyone who volunteered to work at this event and also 
to everyone who purchased any dinners.  All of you helped to make 
this a great success! 

Sue Burns’ mother, Eleanor 

Vicki Lockman’s daughter, Heidi 
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    Digital directory 
 

• Our church directory is a great resource tool that allows you to get t to know 
       our church family better! 

• Simply go the App Store, search for Instant Church Directory, and download 
      the FREE app to begin. 

• You will use your email address listed in the directory to CREATE A LOGIN 

•  tT first time you use the directory app. 

• If you’re not listed in the directory, OR if you have trouble logging into the  
                                            App., please contact the church office at (518) 456-1148. 

Outreach team 

 

If you are interested in being involved with community outreach and have 
a knack for technology, we are looking for someone to manage our 
church’s online presence on platforms apart from Facebook.  If you enjoy 
social media and are comfortable using Twitter, Snapchat or Instagram 
we are seeking an individual to send out updates and maintain an online 
presence!  Updates would include inspirational quotes, upcoming events 
and announcements.  Contact Angela Stott to get involved; and, we will 
share passwords for these accounts!  You need not maintain all platforms 
if you wish.  Reaching out from the safety of within! 

• Sunday worship services are held at 10:00 am. 

• The first Sunday of every month is Communion Sunday. 

• Everyone is welcome to worship with us in person or watch the service on line. 

WORSHIP SERVICES 

In Person 
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Years ago, when one of my favorite aunts had passed away, my cousin, (her son,) looked at the small table filled with 

pictures for her memorial service and simply said, “She was always there for me.”  That’s all he said, but that was all 

that was needed to be said.  That statement summarized the life she led and how it was impressed upon the heart of 

her son as she departed from one life and entered into another. 

When we think of best friends, close family members, and perhaps coaches or mentors, we too often have similar 

thoughts about what makes the relationship so special.  The words are short and few, but they mean everything to a 

relationship, “…always there for me…”   The words are foundational to strong relationships with those we love, and 

are what make our closest relationships so special. 

As we enter into the home stretch of another Lenten Season, anticipating the day when we can shout and sing loudly 

that Christ Has Risen, let’s reflect on our relationship with Jesus and His presence in our lives.   We bring our worries 

and problems, moments of both despair and happiness to our friends and those close to us who are considered the few, 

(and sometimes the one,) who are always there for us.  Yet their compassion and listening ear, although so helpful and 

loving, can only do so much for us compared to what Jesus has done, and will continue to do for us. 

When we turn our eyes to the Cross, we see that Jesus literally gave up His life for us, for each and every one of us.  

The Cross is where this took place, and Jesus invites us to come to the Cross with every care, concern, sin, worry, anxie-

ty and anything else this world can send our way.  He is there, on the Cross, to bear the burdens that we carry.  He 

openly offers us the opportunity to bring our burdens to Him at the foot of the Cross, and He will forgivingly and loving-

ly take them from us.   

There’s no symbol in the world that represents more than what Jesus did for us on the Cross.  He gave up His life so we 

can live.  He died sinless to take away our sins.  And most of all, He’s there for us.  He’s there for you, for me and for 

anyone who accepts Him into their lives as the Risen Savior. 

Easter will be here in just a few short weeks.  Let’s accept Jesus’s invitation to meet Him at the Cross and give Him 

everything we’re carrying that weighs us down.   Jesus will set us free from our worldly burdens and allow us to walk 

peacefully with Him every day. 

The power of Jesus on the Cross being raised to eternal life will never fail us.  What incredible confidence we can have 

in knowing He is there for us,…,every moment,….,of every day. 

 

Have a wonderful and blessed Holy Week and Easter, 

 

Dom Perfetti 

The seasons are changing, and it’s time to start thinking about raking 
leaves instead of mowing the lawn, and it won’t be long before we start to 
think about getting the snow blowers ready for another season.  As we 
move things around in our homes, we may hear questions and comments 
like:  Is there room for this in the garage??   How about the basement??  
No, not there, that closet is full!  We seem to “fill up the garage” regard-
less of how many times we clean it out.  Closets get full, basements get 
full.  Every now and then we need to separate the good from the clutter, 
and “clean house.” 

The same accumulation of clutter can happen in all dimensions of our 
lives.  We can “fill up the garage” physically with things we’ve collected 
over the years, and we can also fill our days with “clutter” and feel at the 

end of the day that we’ve been very busy, but not necessarily having a sense of accomplishment.  How exact-
ly did I spend my time today?? Where did the hours go?   They seem like simple questions that should have 
relatively simple answers, but we all know that’s not true.  Many times the days fly by and it’s difficult to 
account for what we actually did! 

Yes, we can easily have the “busyness” of our lives take over our time and dictate our priorities.  And this 
can happen in our spiritual lives as well.  We can become so consumed in daily tasks, that we don’t “make 
room” for our Lord.  Our daily routines and interruptions can literally “steal” our time and keep us from de-
veloping a deeper relationship with Jesus.  Similar to our garages and basements, our lives get “filled up” 
and there’s simply no room or time for anything else!   

If we’re feeling like we’ve come to a plateau or a stagnant point with our spiritual growth, it just may be be-
cause we’ve filled our day with so many other activities, that we no longer have room for Jesus.  And we  
also know that once we “straighten things up” in our homes and “toss out the things that we really don’t 
need,” that there is always plenty of room for what’s important with room to spare.  And so it is with our 
spiritual lives as well.  If we dedicate a certain time each day to the Lord, it can become the spark that we 
need to ignite a new chapter of growth and a deeper personal relationship with 
Jesus. 
 
Finding room in a crowded and cluttered garage is never easy, but making room 
by removing excess clutter and organizing what’s important always yields good 
results.  As the seasons are now making a change to the beautiful Fall, we can 
also make a change and decide to make room for Jesus on a daily basis.  We 
know that He’s willing and eager to come into our lives more and more each 
day.  Making time for Him in our busy schedules will provide us with the clarity 
and peace to move ahead each day knowing that Jesus is at our side in everything 
we do. 

If we want more of Jesus in our lives, we simply need to make room for Him! 

 
Have a wonderful and blessed Fall season, 
Dom Perfetti 

Beyond the gold MAKING ROOM 
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Welcome everyone to our Ministry of Healing.  Praise God for his 
mercy and grace keeping us all safe.  Every new day is a gift 

from God.  Our health is also a gift from God, the Healer.  But there people sick and searching for 
sources for healing.  Today, there are so many products available but are they true or false?  We 
must be careful before purchasing them.  Healing is free and available from the Lord, Jesus 
Christ.  John the apostle, sent mail to a family member.  He wrote this letter maybe between 85 
AD-90 AD.  He wrote many unique letters and were filled with the love of God.  He is an apostle of 
love. Love means putting others first and not being selfish.  John is an eye witness to our Lord.  
He was a beloved disciple for him.  Apostle John's 2nd letter was sent to a chosen lady and her 
children who lived in Ephesus.  Please read this small letter in (2 John 1-13).  It contains a very 
important message for her.  This woman and her family were involved in one of the churches that 
John the apostle was overseeing.   They had developed a strong friendship with him. 
 
 John the apostle was in great joy to find some of her children walking in the truth just as the 
Father Commanded.( 2John 1:4 ).  The children are our future communities.  Parents have the 
responsibility to teach their children about the faith in God and in the truth.  John also warned this 
chosen lady avoid welcoming the false teachers.  In John's day, many false teachers were 
teaching words; but, they twisted them into different meanings.  It did not connect with God's truth 
or His love.  Our world still has false teachings about Jesus that are not in the bible. 
 
 John the apostle talked about the love of God and advised us to love one another, “We will 
be with us in truth and love” (2 John 1:3).  The love of Christ brought healing for us.  He gave us 
his greatest love by offering himself on the cross to bring forgiveness for our sins.  John was the 
witness at the cross when the Lord was suffering. 
 

 

 Ministry of Healing 

John the Apostle 
85 AD — 90 AD 
2 John 1:13; 2 John 1:4;2 John 1:3 
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 How can we show our love to others?  By helping, serving, giving, and sharing.  Let us 
focus that our Lord showed his love when he was on the cross.  The last moments on the cross, 
He had forgiven a thief and he allowed him to be in paradise with him.  An amazing love of Christ 
will forgive us and heal us if we surrender all to him.  He never leave us or forsake us.  He is 
calling us to let us go and tell of all our struggles, sickness and problems.  He is a good listener, 
care giver, and healer.  If you read the conversation of Jesus Christ and his disciples in all four 
gospels, we can understand how much he loved them.   
 

Let us put our true faith and love in Him and bow our heads and pray:  “Loving 
Lord, Jesus Christ, we come to you at the cross and we are surrendering our 
sins and all our struggles and sickness at your nailed feet.  Have mercy on us 
and forgive us.  Cleanse us, heal us , strengthen us, and fill us with your love.  
Send us to go into the world to share your love with our true faith in all of our 
life.  In your precious name we are praying.  Amen.  Amen.  Amen.” 
 
 

Olive Ezekiel 
Minister for Healing 
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The house located at 12 Ableman Avenue, Albany was purchased on August 24, 2021 for 
$195,000.  In addition the church paid $1,165.00 for Title Insurance, and $357.00 in filing fees, 
for a total cost of $196,522.  As you may recall, the search for a parsonage began in March of 
2019 and at that time, the search Committee was approved to find a house at a cost of up to 
$300,000, based on an analysis of the real estate market at that time.  Once 12 Ableman was 
identified as a possible purchase, the Committee spoke with two different construction contrac-
tors and we were given a quote of $63,000 to construct an addition on the property to add a 
handicap accessible bathroom and laundry facilities on the first floor, in accordance with con-
ference standards.  Based on this quote, on April 25, 2021, a special church conference was 
held and a motion “To approve the purchase and renovation of 12 Ableman Avenue, Albany, 
NY as a parsonage at a cost of up to $300,000” was passed.  

 In support of that motion, the Parsonage Committee had stated that the Church would obtain a 
mortgage/loan for up to $200,000 and the remainder of the funds needed would be obtained 
through donations/fundraisers. That commitment remains unchanged.  

Following that vote, the contractors we had previously been in contact with advised that con-
struction prices had greatly increased and they now had other projects on their schedules, so 
could no longer work for us.  After much research and effort, the Trustees finally found a con-
struction firm who could fit our project into their fall 2021 schedule. Because of the impacts of 
COVID-19 on the construction industry, the quote has increased significantly 

The Trustees have made every effort to limit the cost of the 
purchase and renovations to under $300,000, and in fact, 
although the prices of houses in the area have greatly in-
creased, we were able to purchase the property at a cost 
that is approximately $40,000 less than the market rate. Un-
fortunately, due to COVID, and the increased cost of materi-
als, several of the modifications we had planned for the 
house may have to wait until after the main construction, 
making the parsonage meet conference standards, are com-
plete.  The trustees are not in favor of waiting as it would be more cost effective and less intru-
sive on Pastor Jeff and his family if we could complete these modifications during the construc-
tion this fall. This would allow us to complete all the renovations and modifications needed to 
provide the Pastor and his family not only with a home that meets conference standards, but 
also one that is welcoming and timeless for years to come. 

The Trustees have received a pledge of $10,000 towards these increased costs and we are 

hopeful that another $17,000 will be donated from the congregation, so that we can perform all 

of the renovations needed prior to the Pastor and his family moving into the Parsonage later 

this year.  We are also in need of a washer and dryer in working condition, and would accept a 

used set, if anyone is thinking about upgrading their current appliances before the end of the 

year. Please reach out to any of the Trustees if you are able or willing to contribute (again or for 

the first time) to the parsonage renovation project.  

PARSONAGE UPDATE... 

12 Ableman Avenue, 

Guilderland, New York 
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The Finance Team is charged with presenting a budget to Leadership Council in November each 
year.  An important part of preparing a responsible budget is ascertaining how much financial sup-
port will be given by members and friends of the congregation.  To learn this, we conduct an annu-
al Financial Campaign asking how much they are likely to give to our church next year.  For calen-
dar 2022, the campaign begins with a letter. 

 
Each member and contributing friend will receive a letter late September asking for two things: to 
consider the sum of all the blessings you are receiving from God and to respond to God’s gener-
osity by pledging support for next year.  Enclosed with the letter is a pledge card and a return en-
velope.  After prayerful consideration, please indicate on the pledge card the amount per week (or 
month or year) that you are planning to give next year.  Place the pledge card in the return enve-
lope (it will go directly to the Financial Secretary) and either mail it to the church office or bring it 
with you to church on Commitment Sunday October 24.  During worship on Commitment Sunday 
our collective pledges will be dedicated. 

 
Not all members pledge.  This year, so far, 84 persons have given toward our church budget.  Of 
these, 61 individuals or families made a pledge; the other 23 persons chose not to pledge but still 
are donating.  We thank all who have given.  Pledging helps remove some uncertainty of planning. 

 
Some financial data from 2021 may be of interest.  Giving so far this year lags pledging.  Of the 61 
persons who pledged, 33 are behind by a collective $15,737.  Nine persons are current with their 
pledge.  And 19 are ahead of pledge by a collective $5,709.   

 
Diligence in giving is also lagging.  Year to date giving through the end of August (2/3 of the year), 
has been incomplete.  Of those who made a pledge for 2021, 6 have paid nothing, 10 have paid 
from something up to half, 21 have paid half to three-quarters, 18 have paid in full for the year, 
and 6 have paid more than pledged for the year.  A great “thank you” to those who are current or 
ahead of pledge.  If you are behind in your giving, please become current. 

 
We have two major fund-raising activities during the year – our Brooks Chicken BBQ.  Our 
May BBQ earned us $3707.  Our October BBQ is imminent.  Our goal is to realize $4000 clear on 
that event.  If you have not yet signed up, please call or email Frank D’Ambrosio promptly.  Each 
helper  is welcome and needed  There are a variety of tasks.  Frank: 518-489-4818. 

finances 
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The United Methodist Church celebrates, during the church year, special Sundays that illustrate 
the nature and calling of the Church. These special Sundays, approved by General Conference, are 
the only Sundays of church-wide emphasis. The special Sundays are placed on the calendar in the 
context of the Christian year, so as to make clear the calling of the Church as the people of God. 
Several of these give persons an opportunity to contribute to special programs. 
 
Dates of Church-wide Offerings (indicated by asterisks) are set by General Conference. These 
offerings do deeds expressive of our Christian commitment. Annual Conferences may also determine 
other Special Sundays with or without offerings. 
 
Human Relations Day*   1/17 Sunday before Martin Luther King Jr federal holiday 
One Great Hour of Sharing*   3/14 Fourth Sunday in Lent 
Native American Awareness Sunday* 4/18 Third Sunday of Easter Season 
Heritage Sunday     4/23 April 23 or the following Sunday 
Peace with Justice Sunday*   5/23 First Sunday after Pentecost 
Christian Education Sunday     Date set by each Annual Conference 
Golden Cross Sunday – recognition of   Date set by each Annual Conference 
retired pastors 
Rural Life Sunday      Date set by each Annual Conference 
World Communion Sunday*   10/3 First Sunday in October 
Laity Sunday     10/17 Third Sunday in October 
United Methodist Student Day*  11/28 Last Sunday in November 
 

(These special Sundays do not take precedence over particular days in the Christian year.) 
 

To make a contribution to any of these causes, write a check to “McKownville U M C” and on the 
memo line write the name of the cause you wish to support. It is helpful to the tellers if you write 
separate checks for a special cause and for your regular church offering. Place your special offering 
in the collection plate. Your designation will be noted by the Financial Secretary on your annual 
statement of giving. For some of these special offerings there may be designated envelopes on a rack 
in the back of the sanctuary. Ask an usher. For details, check the website of the United Methodist 
Church, special Sundays. 
 
In addition to these denominational special offerings, McKownville Church has a special 
connection with Mutambara Mission Hospital in Zimbabwe. Dr. Emmanuel Mefor directs the hospital; 
his wife Florence Mefor is a nurse. The hospital has an eye clinic and a residential unit for expecting 
mothers so they learn skills needed to care for their infant. There is an associated school K-12 
nearby. July 2017 two members of our church were part of a team to Mutambara to help with expecting 
mothers and to paint part of the school. To support the hospital, write “Advance #3022286"on the memo 
line; to support Dr. Mefor, write “UMC Missionaries #13990Z” on the memo line; to support Mrs. Mefor, 
write “UMC Missionaries #13991Z”. 
 
These special offerings are above and beyond your regular giving.  
Your regular giving supports our pastor, staff, educational program,  
senior ministries, outreach, and physical plant. 

Special Sundays of the  

United Methodist Church 
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Rev. Charles Warner and the 1958 - 1960  

McKownville Church Buildings 

Rev. Charles Jacob Warner was pastor of McKownville Methodist 
Church from mid-1956 through the 1964/1965 appointment year.  
Charles & Rose’s children were Cynthia Jean, Nancy Lynn 
(pictured), and later son Mark Charles.  Mark (seen on the left) do-
nated in 2021 to McKownville UMC some of his father’s slides. 

When Rev. Warner came to McKownville, 
even with use of a refurbished apartment 
house (former chicken coop) on newly pur-
chased land, there were double shifts for 
both Sunday worship services and Sunday 
school – and still overcrowding.  In January 
1958 the 23-acre plot of land was fully paid 

off, permitting construction on it. Contracts were signed in July 
1959 for a “new sanctuary and classroom addition” (with offices) 
and on October 30, 1960 the new complex was dedicated. 

Below are Warner pictures of the 1898 church, the SS annex show-
ing behind the new sanctuary framework (with two Warner girls to 
the right), & work on the new sanctuary and education wing.   
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When you buy your pumpkins from our  

McKownville UMC Annual Pumpkin Patch, you are  

supporting our fund for mission trips as well as Navajo 

farmers out west who grow them and independent truck 

drivers who deliver them! 

Spread the word….The pumpkins are here!!! 
 

Pumpkins will be sold... 
Monday thru Friday :  From 11:00 am to 7:00 pm 

Saturdays:  From 10:00 am to 7:00 pm 

Sundays:  From 12:00 am to 6:00 pm 

 
Prices may vary by size 

We accept cash, check & cards (VISA, AmEx & Discover) 

OUR ANNUAL PUMPKIN PATCH 

AND WE ARE CHANGING THE WORLD  

ONE PUMPKIN AT A TIME!! 
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Operation Christmas Child 

It’s that time of year again! Wrapped Christmas boxes will be available beginning  
October 3 in the back of the sanctuary for you to take home and fill with gifts and 
prayers for children in need.  Due to COVID-19, this year we are also offering to 
drop off empty boxes at your home and then pick them up once they are filled for 
your convenience and safety. 
 
Each box contains an information sheet about items to include, as well as instruc-
tions regarding the cost of shipping.  Please remember to put a rubber band 
around the box when you return it.  If you want to help out, but are unable to fill a 
box yourself, you can drop off some items to contribute toward filling boxes in the 
laundry basket in the back of the sanctuary, or contact Noreen VanDoren for pick-
up, and she will put together additional boxes with these donations. 
 
Noreen’s contact information is in the digital Church Directory or you can call the 
church office at (518) 456-1148 or her contact information.  Additionally, for a 
donation of $20 we will fill a box for you. 
 
All boxes must be returned no later than November 21.  Our goal is to provide 
100 children with boxes of love, joy and the message of Christ. We hope you can 
help us meet that goal!  
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Planned Giving Defined... 

 

 
 

 Planned Giving Brochure.pub

The Guilderland Food Pantry 

                                      The current food pantry needs are: 
 

• Jelly 

• Canned Fruit 

• Juice 

• Deodorant 

• Shampoo 

• Hand Soap 

• Dish Soap 

Location 
Guilderland Food Pantry 
4 Charles Park Boulevard 
Guilderland, NY  12084 
Phone:  518-930-1001 

Please Note: 
On line donations may be made at: 

www.guilderlandfoodpantry.org. 

What are three most popular types of planned gifts? 

1. Beneficiary Designation—You can designate your church as the beneficiary to an insur-
ance policy, bank account, brokerage account, or retirement plan.  This gift is simple to 
give and easy to arrange.  It usually just requires the donor to sign a beneficiary desig-
nation form provided by the plan or account administrator. 

2. Bequests—A bequest is a gift made through a will or living trust.  There is no cost to the 
donor during their lifetime and is revocable.  It only requires a simple codicil if the donor 
has an existing will or trust.  Sample bequest language is available. 

3. Blended Gift—This is a combination of an immediate and planned gifts. 
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We will continue to broadcast worship live on Facebook for you to participate from the comfort and 
safety of your own home.  Follow these instructions for watching worship – even if you do not have 
a Facebook account!  Facebook will keep the recording of the livestream posted so that you can 
watch anytime and share as you wish even if you cannot join us on Sundays at 10:00 am.  Worship is 
also posted on YouTube if you have trouble viewing on  
Facebook (but it is posted after live stream has ended). 
 

INSTRUCTIONS ON HOW TO FIND 
THE SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICE ON FACEBOOK 

 
Step 1: Go to McKownville UMC’s website at:  http//www.mckownvillechurch.com 
 
Step 2: On the bottom of the home page you will see the following Facebook link: 
Watch sermons live here! 
 
Step 3: Click on the word here!  
  
Step 4: Once you are on our Facebook page, scroll down and click on the most recent video on the 
page. (see orange arrow)  
**Please note: You do not need to log in or create an account to view the live steam. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Step 5: Enjoy the Worship Service. 
 

SUNDAY WORSHIP 
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    Scheduled Meetings 

 
  

 Finance Team………….Second Tuesday at 7:00 pm 
 Leadership Council…...Third Tuesday at 7:00 pm 
 Outreach Team………..First Wednesday at 6:00 pm 
 Visuals Team…………..First Sunday at 2:30 pm  
     (Varies as needed) 
 Trustees Team…………Fourth Monday at 6:00 pm 
 Worship Team…………Fourth Tuesday at 7:00 pm 
 

 

Please Note the Following: 
 

 The Visuals Team will meet on an as-needed basis. 
 The Trustee Meetings are now being held on the fourth Monday of the 

month at 6:00 pm. 
 Due to COVID 19, our monthly church meetings are currently being  
     held using ZOOM. 

Monthly church meetings 
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OCTOBER ANNIVERSARIES & BIRTHDAYS 

ANNIVERSARIES BIRTHDAYS 

 

 

 

 

OCTOBER 

Anniversaries 

 
8 Carl & Ildra Morse 

19 George & Kimberly Janeczko 

OCTOBER 

BIRTHDAYs  

 
6 Alan Longshore 

7 Kristin Waters 

8 Ellen Swanson 

12 David Wells 

13 George Janeczko 

15 Nancy Rutenber  

17 Bill Tureby 

23 Jane Collins  

25 Denise Reed 

26 Lynne Daly 

29 Patricia Arnott 
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DATE 

GREETERS/ 
USHERS 

WORSHIP  
LEADERS 

October 3 To be Determined Angela Stott 

October 10 To be Determined Nancy Rutenber 

October 17 To be Determined Thomas Myers 

October 24 To be Determined Henry Walter 

October 31 To be Determined Noreen VanDoren 

November 7 

(Daylight savings ends) 
To be determined Christy Beauregard 

Greeters/Ushers & Acolyte Coordinator:  Stephanie DeVall at (518) 925-0160 
Coffee Hour Coordinator:  Chris Steffens at (518) 608-5300 

Lay Worship Leader Coordinator:  Nancy Rutenber at (518) 456-0412 
* Please Note that Greeter and Ushers duties are now combined. 

     OCTOBER DUTIES CALENDAR 

Please note… 
We are currently looking for volunteers to be greeters/ushers.   

If you are interested, please contact Stephanie DeVall. 

Currently there is no bulletin.  If you are not on the distribution list for the emailed worship service outline, I (or some 
else) will forward it to you. 
 
If you find your date inconvenient, please attempt to switch with someone else and then let the church know  
(518-456-1148 or email mckownumc@verizon.net) as well as myself (518-456-0412 or email at 
nancy_e_rutenber@yahoo.com.   
  
As Worship Leader, you help set the tone that prepares the congregation for worship.  Worship leader notes with service 
guidelines are in the attached document. (If you cannot open, let me know.)  
 
One copy of the Worship Leader Reference is kept in the pulpit/lectern.  The pastor or guest speaker can inform you if 
there are any changes.   
   
Aids to being Worship Leader -  
Service outline and scripture: Look at a copy or email of the worship outline to familiarize yourself with the service for 
which you will be Lay Worship Leader.  This includes the church policy about wearing masks.  
 
Be early and get ready: On Sunday, please arrive at the church fifteen minutes prior to the service for which you are 
serving and check up front.  
  
The microphone will be turned on; if you are tall or short, you may need to move it closer to your mouth.  The visuals team 
started a 5-minute timer on the monitors to help get the services started on time.  The wor-
ship leader can begin the greetings to the congregation after the timer counts down to zero 
and the organist/pianist is seated. In the fall, the Pastor may start handling this and an-
nouncements again.  
 
Remember that worship is to God.  Thank you for helping the congregants worship. 
 
Nancy Rutenber, Worship Leader Coordinator  

mailto:mckownumc@verizon.net
mailto:nancy_e_rutenber@yahoo.com
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Saturday Friday 

     2 
 

A.A Meeting 
6:00 am 

1 

3 
 

Worship Services 
are held at 10:00 am in 

the church and over 
Facebook 

 
Visuals Team 

(Varies as Needed) 
2:30 pm 

(over ZOOM) 

4 
 

Cub Scouts 
6:30 pm 

5 
 

A.A Meeting 
4:30 pm 

 
 

6 
 

Outreach Team 
6:00 pm 

 
Narcotics  

Anonymous 
7:00 pm 

 
 

7 
 

Top of the Hill 
9:45 am 

9 
 

A.A Meeting 
6:00 am 

 
 
 

8 
 

10 
 

Worship Services 
are held at 10:00 am in 

the church and over 
Facebook 

11 
 
 

12 
 

A.A Meeting 
4:30 pm 

 
Finance Team 

7:00 pm 
(over ZOOM) 

13 
 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

7:00 pm 
 

 

14 
 

Top of the Hill 
9:45 am 

 
Guilderland 

Sewing Guild 
1:00 pm 

16 
 

A.A Meeting 
6:00 am 

15 
 

17 
 

Worship Services 
are held at 10:00 am in 

the church and over 
Facebook 

 

18 
 

Cub Scouts 
6:30 pm 

 
 

19 
A.A Meeting 

4:30 pm 
 

Leadership Council 
7:00 pm 

(over ZOOM) 

20 
 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

7:00 pm 

21 
 

Top of the Hill 
9:45 am 

 
 

22 
 

Women Together 
1:00 pm 

 

23 
 

A.A Meeting 
6:00 am 

 
 

24 
 

Worship Services 
are held at 10:00 am in 

the church and over 
Facebook 

 

25 
 

Trustees Team 
6:00 pm 

 
Cub Scouts 

6:30 pm 

26 
 

A.A Meeting 
4:30 pm 

 
Worship Team 

7:00 pm 
(over ZOOM) 

27 
 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

7:00 pm 

28 
 

Top of the Hill 
9:45 am 

29 30 

31 
Worship Services 

are held at 10:00 am in 
the church and over 

Facebook 

      

OCTOBER 2021 

PLEASE NOTE THE FOLLOWING: 

 
Due to COVID19, Until further notice, these rehearsal times are on hold:  3:00 pm Ignite Rehearsal 
         4:30 pm  Wesley Ringers 
         5:45 pm New Song Rehearsal 
         6:30 pm Reborn Rehearsal 
 

Visual team meetings:       Varies as needed….. 
         2:30pm on the first Sunday of the month 



1565 Western Avenue 

Albany, New York 12203-4222 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

POSTMASTER: DATED MATERIAL 

PLEASE EXPEDITE 

CONTACT: 
 
Phone: (518) 456-1148 
E-mail: mckownumc@verizon.net 
 
Website: www.McKownvilleChurch.com 
 
Facebook: Facebook.com/McKownvilleChurch 
 
The Rev. Jeff Landon, Pastor 
E-mail: pastorjeffumc@att.net 
Phone:  (765) 652-0265 
 
Office Hours:  
Monday—Friday:  9:00 am to 1:00 pm 
Christine Gould, Church Secretary 
 

 

2 stamps 

MICROSOFT 

 

 
 

Ministry and Team Leaders of  the McKownville United Methodist Church 

Ministry Teams: 

 

Leadership Council:  Kim Keane, Team Leader 
 
Staff/Parish Relations:    George Jeneczko, Monte  
Waters, Sue Burns, Nancy Rutenber, Tricia Stott,  
Diane Steffens, Frank D’Ambrosio & Pat Beauregard 
 
Finance:  Henry Walter, Team Leader 
  Treasurer & Payroll: Tim Pierce 
  Finance Secretary: Tom Myers 
 
Worship:  Jeff Landon, Team Leader 
 
Evangelism through Outreach: Darcianne Leizer,  
                                                  Team Leader 
 
Christian Education:  Kim Keane, Team Leader 
 
Memorials & Gifts:  Nancy Pullen, Team Leader 
Senior Ministries:  Darcianne Leizer,Team Leader 

Board of Trustees: 

Chair & Sexton Liaison: James Stott 

 

Vice-Chair & Furnishings, 
Building Use Coordinators: Kelly Visker 
    Nancy Rhodes 
 
Leases & Legal Affairs:   Noreen Van Doren 

 

Grounds & Planned 
Maintenance:    Tom Myers 

 

Insurance:   Nancy Pullen 

 

Furniture:   Kelly Visker 


